October 3, 2011
Cook County Board of Education

The Cook County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, October 3, 2011 at 5:00 p.m. in the Cook Middle School BOE Meeting Room.  Board members Chad Sumner, Susan Griffin, Tina Revels and Maysoe Wiley were present for this meeting.  Board member Reba Durden was not present for this meeting.  Chairman Sumner presided and opened the meeting with prayer.

Superintendent Heard presented the agenda.  On a motion by Mr. Wiley, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members present voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

APPEARANCES AND RECOGNITIONS:
· John Walker, bus driver, was recognized as Employee of the Quarter.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Recommendation was made to approve the minutes from the previous meetings.  On a motion by Mrs. Revels, seconded by Mr. Wiley, the board members present voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.

NEW PROPOSED SCHOOL BOARD DISTRICTS:  Danny Studstill discussed the new proposed school board districts.  Each board member was presented a map with the new districts.
RECOMMENDATION OF PERSONNEL:  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mr. Wiley, the board members present voted unanimously to approve the following:

APPOINTMENT:
Becky Hicks
-
Paraprofessional, Cook Elementary School (replacement)

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Recommendation was made to go into executive session to discuss Real Estate and Litigation.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mr. Wiley, the board members present voted unanimously to go into executive session.

Recommendation was made to return to regular session.  On a motion by Mrs. Revels, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members present voted unanimously to return to regular session.
MAINTENANCE/TRANSPORTATION FACILITY BIDS:  Recommendation was made to accept S. C. Barker as the low bidder for the Maintenance/Transportation Facility.  The board also authorized Altman and Barrett Architects to negotiate with S. C. Barker on their behalf to reduce the costs of the project.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Revels, board members Griffin, Revels and Sumner voted in favor of this recommendation and board member Wiley opposed this recommendation.  This motion passed with 3 in favor and 1 opposing.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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